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August 24, 2022 

Patricia Van Gerpen 
Executive Director 

Boyce 
LAW FIRM LLP 

South Dakota Public Utilities Commission 
500 E. Capitol Ave. 
Pierre, SD 57501 

Re: SD PUC Petitions 
TC21-001 
Our File No.: 15732.000 

Dear Ms. Van Gerpen: 

jrsutton@boycelaw.com 
Direct Dial: 605-731-0212 

VIA E-MAIL ONLY 

LTD Broadband LLC ("the Company") has a currently pending application for eligible 
telecommunications carrier status in the above-referenced docket. Following the issuance of the 
Coritrnission's Order Denying Reconsideration, Order Granting Re-Hear,ing, Order Granting 
Requestto Amend Amended Application, Order to Submit Proposed Schedule on July 22, 2022, 
The Federal Communications Commission ("FCC") staff denied LTD's RDOF long form 
application. The Company intends to seek further review of the FCC staffs determination. Until 
the FCC issues are fully resolved or adjudicated, the Company respectfully requests suspension of 
this docket. 

Respectfully yours, 

BOYCE L , v.LP. 

S/taj 
cc: Amanda Reiss 

· Brittany Mehlhaff 
Kara Semmler 
Brett Heather Freedson 
Corey Hauer 
Stephen E. Coran 
Paul W. Tschetter 
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